HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JUNE 12, 2012 – 10:40 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Town Accountant, Sandy Nolan, to discuss the Police Chief’s contract:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


POLICE CHIEF CONTRACT
Chief Manoogian has asked that the longevity stipend include a pro-rated amount for the period between May 10, 2013 and June 30, 2013 (May 9th is his anniversary date and the amount would be $214).  Nolan stated that as far as she knows this has never been done and if an employee left the Town’s employment sometime between their anniversary date and another anniversary date a pro-rated payment was not made.   Seelig stated that the contract that was approved at Town Meeting did not include this additional $214 and if changes were to be made would have to be approved at Town Meeting.  Garron will let Chief Manoogian know about this and tell him if we have a Town Meeting before the Annual May 2013 it will cost money.  He also added that this should have been presented before Town Meeting (May 2012).  

In closing Garron stated that the contract needs retirement date by December in order for calculations to be made for the last three years.   

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:50 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Chairman

/pjm

